
This is a common sense change to the law. Owning a firearm is a privilege granted by the State, similar to having a motor vehicle 
license. Unless all application documents are submitted, received, and approved, there should not be a transfer of a firearm. Many 
processes have been slowed during the current pandemic, reduction of postal services, power outages due to weather conditions, 
etc. There cannot be allowed an automatic granting of a firearm transfer just because an arbitrary timeline is not met. If there is are 
questionable circumstances for an approval, researching these will naturally take longer. We cannot allow the risk of firearm 
ownership by those who may present a danger to our communities. Law-abiding citizens can afford to wait until approvals have 
been fully processed, however long that may take.


